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Dear editor,
As requested for the submission to Special Issue of Acta IMEKO, we include the list of modifications and improvements of the original paper that have been done:
1) In Section 4, a new subsection has been added entitled “Estimation of the global sensitivity of the measurement protocol” in which we discuss the acquisition limitation of our experimental test bench.
2) Subsection 4.3 “Low leakage current extraction” additional details on the extraction of the low-level current.

3) In Section 5, perspectives for this work have been added compared to the initial conference paper.
4) In subsection 3.3 a picture of the proposed test bench (Fig. 6) has been added to illustrate the acquisition setup.
5) Several paragraphs have been lightly modified (addition of a few words/sentences) to give additional details or explanations.
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